
Important Upcoming Dates:

● 3/25 
○ First Grade Show 1:30 pm
○ Report Cards Available

● 3/29 Principal’s Challenge begins
○ LLE @ 7:20 am
○ CRS @ 3:05 pm

● 3/29 Weather Assembly at LLE

March 18, 2022

LLE One School, One Book 
During the month of February, Luther Lee Emerson 
students and their families read the book Save Me a Seat 
by Gita Varadarajan and Sarah Weeks. After each night’s 
reading, students answered a trivia question in school the 
next morning. At the end of the three weeks, the classes 
at each grade level with the most correct answers 
received a $5 gift card to Books and Greetings in 
Northvale. The winning classes were Ms. Raccioppi’s class, 
Ms. Kim’s class and Ms. Chabora’s class. Additionally, each 
night, students had the option to follow along with a 
mystery reader who read the set of assigned chapters. 
Thank you to the PTO for providing the prizes for the 
winning classes as well as having Gita Varadarajan visit and 
speak about her books. Students in second grade had the 
opportunity to design a cover for one of her future 
picture books that will be published in 2024.



Spotlight on Third Grade
The third graders have been busy! Students started 
reading Charlie and the Chocolate Factory and are 
giving each character in the story some internal and 
external traits. They also came up with what their 
own golden ticket would look like if they owned a 
chocolate factory. In math, students are now learning 
about equivalent fractions and have been utilizing 
fraction strips to help! They started to learn what it 
means to organize and what strategies they can use 
to organize. Students brought in before and after 
pictures of a workspace from home. Finally, students 
have been sharing their main idea posters that they 
worked hard on with small groups. 

Principal’s Challenge

Starting on March 29th students 
can begin participating in Principal’s 
Challenge. Mr. Mazzini will work on 
warm up skills and will take them 
out for runs. This will prepare them 
for the Demarest 5k Run/Walk on 
May 22, 2022. Principal’s Challenge 
will be held on Tuesdays at LLE at 
7:20 am and at CRS at 3:05 pm.


